TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

APRIL 17, 2012

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  6

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Minutes of March 20, 2012 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Minutes of Special Meeting March 22, 2012 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Schultz to approve Minutes of Special Meeting March 23, 2012 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Schultz to approve Minutes of March 24, 2012 Annual Budget Hearing with corrections was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 2b, line 2, correct the decimals to read:  “0.9 mills to 0.8 mills to transfer 0.1 mill to EMS”.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Minutes of Special Board Meeting March 29, 2012 with one addition was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 2a. under the Fire Department, after “Firefighters” add another line to read “Probationary $7.40 per hour paid quarterly”.
3. 1. Windiate reminded the Board of the annual MTA Spring Meeting and to register if interested in attending.  2.  Schultz spoke with our County Commissioner, Karen Bargy, about attending our meeting to present her annual report.  Bargy apologized for missing our meeting, but promised to include us in her next visit this summer.
4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 5-0.

5. Citizen Commentary:  Sheriff Bean was present and handed out the 2011 Annual Report.  He mentioned some changes in staffing and referenced the satellite station here as “up and running”.  He was asked to look at and comment on our proposed Noise Ordinance and he promised to get back to Parker soon.
6. Consent Agenda:  Tomlinson asked for EMS report to be withheld to discuss ALS (Advanced Life Support).  The EMS department has support of the tax payers and with ALS calls being up 51% he encourages the Board to discuss an ALS option with other townships.   With no further discussion, the Motion by Schultz to approve Consent Agenda was seconded and passed 4-1, with Tomlinson casting the nay vote.
7. Planning Commission report from Tomlinson included a Public Hearing to be held in May for Mike Collins, as well as a Public Hearing for Zoning Ordinance Definitions, and a Public Forum to be held May 30th at 7:00 regarding Village Zoning.  Also, work has begun on the Land Use Plan update.
8. Discussion/Action:

A.  According to our insurance representative, Adam Gandolfi, having an automated 911 phone system in our building would be of no benefit to our policy. Therefore the Motion by Martel to drop consideration of automated system was seconded and passed 5-0. 

B.  Road Millage Ballot Language:  The language as prepared by Parker, with the assistance of our attorney and Bob Englebrecht, has been submitted to the County Clerk for the August primary.

C.  FYI:  IT-RIGHT and BS&A will begin installation of new hardware and software April 23rd.
D.  EMS Request to Hire Ryan Bigelow:  After brief discussion, the Motion by Windiate to approve the EMS Director’s recommendation to hire Ryan Bigelow as MFR trainee, effective upon his signing of the agreement, was seconded and passed 5-0.  As Ryan is already a Firefighter for the township, a background check had already been completed.

E.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Zawara Electric proposal of $450 to modify circuits being fed by the generator was seconded and passed 5-0.
F.  Noise Ordinance and Fireworks.  The Planning Commission has done nothing further about an Ordinance; therefore the Board will discuss it at the Special Meeting May 3, 2012.
G.  This item was postponed until next month to allow Board to look at work samples submitted by Mr. Hicks.

H.  Schultz shared a handout from Alden Bank regarding building loan balance after the additional premium payment to be made in April.  The Board needed to choose a 5 year or 10 year amortization schedule.  The Motion by Tomlinson to choose the 10 year modification was seconded and passed 5-0.  The Motion by Schultz to approve check #27586, #27587 and #27588 for a total of $451,214 was seconded and passed 5-0.
9. Board Commentary:  Tomlinson reminded Martel the Audit Committee should meet before the Audit begins on May 8th.  Martel and all recognized and thanked Don Leys for his years of service as Hall Manager.  Job well-done!  Windiate asked if the township would be interested in providing recycling for florescent bulbs to the residents.  As this service is provided by others like Great Lakes Energy and Home Depot, it was decided we would not be interested.

10. Citizen Commentary:  FYI Don Leys mentioned an article in the Elk Rapids News about EMS, which stated billings would still come from North Flight.

11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.   

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk
